

March 5, 2009

То:	Representative Alan Austerman Representative Bill Thomas Jr. Representative Jay Ramras Representative Cathy Munoz Representative Charisse Millett Representative Bryce Edgmon Representative Paul Seaton Representative Peggy Wilson Representative John Harris Representative Mark Neuman	Fax 465-4956 Fax 465-2652 Fax 465-2070 Fax 465-2273 Fax 465-2069 Fax 465-3445 Fax 465-3472 Fax 465-3799 Fax 465-4822
-----	--	--

Subject: 1

HJR 21

Dear Representatives Austerman, Thomas, Ramras, Munoz, Millett, Edgmon, Seaton, Wilson, Harris, and Neuman:

Koniag Inc, strongly supports House Joint Resolution #21 that you have co-sponsored. We are deeply concerned that current North Pacific Fishery Management Council action toward reducing existing federal ground fish licenses for both fixed gear and trawl gear, combined with the proposed sector split is not good for our coastal communities and not good for Alaska.

As it was for generations of Alutiiq people before us, the life blood of our village and regional hub communities depend upon access to marine resources. Fisheries are the only economic engine in many coastal communities; the source of small business development and self reliance. The opportunity to participate in fisheries represents many things to Kodiak including thriving resident families and increasing regional infrastructure.

We encourage the Alaska Legislature to pass this resolution and thereby make a strong statement to the North Pacific Fishery Management Council that their present amendment package is not good for Alaska's communities.

Sincerely,

Charlie Powers, Vice President Corporate Affairs

CC: The Honorable Sarah Palin, Governor, State of Alaska
 Denby Lloyd, Commissioner of Alaska Department of Fish and Game
 Cora Crome, Fisheries Policy Advisor, Office of the Governor
 John Moller, Rural Advisor, Office of the Governor
 455-2332
 455-3532
 455-3532

104 Center Ave, Suite 205 Kodiak, AK 99615 (907) 486-2530 FAX (907) 486-3325 www.koniag.com